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AGENDA 
 

Monday, April 30, 2018 
 

Starting Time – 6:30p.m. 
 

Johnson Chambers, Town Hall 
 
 

1. Pledge of Allegiance 
 
 

2. Moment of Silence 
 
 

3. Roll Call 
 
 

4. Approval of Minutes 
• February 28, 2018 

 
 

5. Old Business 
• None 

 
 

6. New Business 
• 18 022 National Grid Petition:  Grove Street or take up any action relative thereto 
 
 

 

7. Adjournment 

Braintree Town Council 
Committee on the Department of Public Works 

One JFK Memorial Drive 
Braintree, Massachusetts 02184 

 
 

MEMBERS 
Thomas Whalen, Chairman 
Charles Kokoros, Vice-Chairman 
Stephen O’Brien, member 
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February 28, 2018  
MINUTES 

 

 
A meeting of the Committee on the Department of Public Works was held in Johnson Chambers, 
Braintree Town Hall, on Wednesday, February 28, 2018, at 6:00p.m.   
 
There was a moment of silence for all those serving in our armed services, past and present, and the 
meeting was opened with the pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

 
Councilor Whalen was in the Chair. 
Clerk of the Council, Susan Cimino conducted the roll call. 

 
Present: Thomas Whalen, Chairman 
 Stephen O’Brien, member  
Not Present:  Charles Kokoros, Vice-Chairman 
 
Also Present: Michael Gerling, National Grid Representative 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
• February 6, 2018 

      Motion: by Councilor O’Brien to Approve Minutes of February 6, 2018 
 Second: by CouncilorWhalen (after stepping down from chair) 
                 Vote:       For (2- O’Brien, Whalen), Against (0), Absent (1- Kokoros), Abstain (0) 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
Councilor Tom Whalen, Chairman of the Committee on the Department of Public Works stated I want 
to coordinate what we are doing and what National Grid needs to do so we are not digging up new 
streets.  Get in there before we start construction and we will do the finish top.  National Grid will save 
money.  We need a “go-to” person to coordinate and designate a team for the Town of Braintree.  If a 
street is requesting new lines they should extend to the entire street to allow for future hook ups. 
 
Michael Gerling, National Grid representative stated he will ask where National Grid stands with better 
communications. 
 
 

Braintree Town Council 
Committee On The Department of Public Works 

One JFK Memorial Drive 
Braintree, Massachusetts 02184 

 
 

MEMBERS 
Thomas Whalen, Chairman 
Charles Kokoros, Vice Chairman 
Stephen O’Brien, member 
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• 18 009 National Grid Petition: Vinedale Rd/Glenrose Ave/Harbor Villa Ave or take up any action 
relative thereto 
Councilor Whalen, Chairman of the Committee on the Department of Public Works stated the 
committee met on February 28, 2018 and unanimously voted for a favorable recommendation to the 
full Council with staff recommendations. 
 
Councilor O’Brien read the following: 
To install and maintain approximately 290 feet of 4 inch gas main in Vinedale Rd, from the existing 2 
inch main at the intersection of Pleasant View Av to the intersection of Glenrose Av approximately 
110 feet new 4 inch gas main in Glenrose Av into the driveway to 150 Potter Road (BELD) in order to 
replace and abandon the existing gas main sections in Vinedale Rd and Glenrose Ave.  
 
BELD: Engineering should be notified in advance of any excavation to be performed in close proximity 
to this line. BELD will provide onsite support and safety personnel at no cost to the project. BELD also 
has a 13,800 volt underground system on the road. This is a concrete encased duct bank to be 
identified through the Dig safe process. 
BELD engineering would like to have a clear blueprint on areas being excavated and also an onsite 
meeting prior to work being done. 
 
DPW: Vindale Rd and Glenrose Av were both shimmed and micro-surfaced in 2010 and so predate 
the current moratorium and are out of the prior moratorium. We recommend approval under the 
standard conditions and that the approval be conditioned upon the petitioner 1.) expediting the 
work on Glenrose Av as the Town will be replacing the water main there this season; 2.) laying the 
gas main outside of the trench of the water and sewer mains in service; 3.) not leaving the trench 
pavement low for any length of time; and 4.) repairing or replacing curbs and sidewalk areas 
disturbed each to the satisfaction of the Highway Superintendent.  We note that the area labelled on 
the plans as “Harbor Villa Av” is not a street but a driveway to 150 Potter Rd and so is not subject to 
the grant of location requirement.  (It does cross an unconstructed section of Harbor Villa.) 
 
We also recommend that the following requirement be added to both permits, if they are to be 
granted: 
“Neither National Grid nor any contractor is authorized to close any street or to close a direction of 
travel to facilitate their work without authorization from the Director of the Department of Public 
Works or the Highway Superintendent.  The Chief of Police can also authorize a closure for a police or 
fire emergency.  Construction zone traffic safety issues are to be addressed by using appropriate 
traffic control signs and devices and the use of police officers for traffic control to safely guide traffic 
through the work zone.  If a closure is authorized by the DPW, it shall not be implemented until signs 
and police officers (where needed) are properly in place in conformity with the written plan prepared 
by the contractor’s engineer and approved by the DPW and Police Department.” 
 

        Motion:  by Councilor O’Brien for Favorable Recommendation to the full Council per Staff 
                        Recommendations. 
       Second:  by Councilor Whalen 
            Vote:  For (2 – O’Brien, Whalen), Against (0), Absent (1 – Kokoros) 
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• 18 010 National Grid Petition: Pleasant View Ave or take up any action relative thereto 
Councilor Whalen, Chairman of the Committee on the Department of Public Works stated the 
committee met on February 28, 2018 and unanimously voted for a favorable recommendation to the 
full Council with staff recommendations. 
 
Councilor Kokoros read the following: 
To install and maintain approximately 1140 feet of 4 inch gas main in Pleasant View Av, from the 
existing 4 inch main at house #100 to existing gas main in Pleasant View Av at the intersection of 
Vinedale Rd in order to replace and abandon the existing gas main sections in Pleasant View Av.  
 
BELD: Please note, BELD has an 115,000 volt oil filled transmission line located on Vinedale Rd. BELD 
Engineering should be notified in advance of any excavation to be performed in close proximity to 
this line. BELD will provide onsite support and safety personnel at no cost to the project. BELD also 
has a 13,800 volt underground system on the road. This is a concrete encased duct bank to be 
identified through the Dig safe process. 
BELD engineering would like to have a clear blueprint on areas being excavated and also an onsite 
meeting prior to work being done. 
 
DPW: Pleasant View Av was shimmed and micro-surfaced in 2010 and so predates the current 
moratorium and is out of the prior moratorium. We recommend approval under the standard 
conditions and that the approval be conditioned upon the petitioner 1.) laying the gas main outside 
of the trench of the water and sewer mains in service; 2.) not leaving the trench pavement low for 
any length of time; and 3.) repair or replace curbs and sidewalk areas disturbed each to the 
satisfaction of the Highway Superintendent. 
 
We also recommend that the following requirement be added to both permits, if they are to be 
granted: 
“Neither National Grid nor any contractor is authorized to close any street or to close a direction of 
travel to facilitate their work without authorization from the Director of the Department of Public 
Works or the Highway Superintendent.  The Chief of Police can also authorize a closure for a police or 
fire emergency.  Construction zone traffic safety issues are to be addressed by using appropriate 
traffic control signs and devices and the use of police officers for traffic control to safely guide traffic 
through the work zone.  If a closure is authorized by the DPW, it shall not be implemented until signs 
and police officers (where needed) are properly in place in conformity with the written plan prepared 
by the contractor’s engineer and approved by the DPW and Police Department.” 
 

        Motion:  by Councilor O’Brien for Favorable Recommendation to the full Council per Staff 
                        Recommendations. 
       Second:  by Councilor Whalen 
            Vote:  For (2 – O’Brien, Whalen), Against (0), Absent (1 – Kokoros) 
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• 18 012 National Grid Petition: Somerville Avenue or take up any action relative thereto 
Councilor Whalen, Chairman of the Committee on the Department of Public Works stated the 
committee met on February 28, 2018 and unanimously voted for a favorable recommendation to the 
full Council with staff recommendations. 
 
Councilor Kokoros read the following: 
To install and maintain approximately 210 feet of 2 inch gas main in Somerville Ave, from the existing 
2- inch main at house #55 to the end of main near house # 70 all in order to replace and abandon the 
existing gas main in Somerville Av.  
 
BELD: No underground electric utility conflicts or special requirements within the proposed scope of 
work. 
 
DPW: Somerville Ave is not under a moratorium on road openings and is scheduled to have its water 
main replaced this year. We recommend approval under the standard conditions and that the 
approval be further conditioned upon the petitioner 1.) expediting the work on Somerville Av as the 
Town will be replacing the water main there this season; 2.) laying the gas main outside of the trench 
of the water and sewer mains in service; 3.) not leaving the trench pavement low for any length of 
time; and 4.) repairing or replacing curbs and sidewalk areas disturbed each to the satisfaction of the 
Highway Superintendent. 
 
We also recommend that the following requirement be added to all four permits, if they are to be 
granted: 
“Neither National Grid nor any contractor is authorized to close any street or to close a direction of 
travel to facilitate their work without authorization from the Director of the Department of Public 
Works or the Highway Superintendent.  The Chief of Police can also authorize a closure for a police or 
fire emergency.  Construction zone traffic safety issues are to be addressed by using appropriate 
traffic control signs and devices and the use of police officers for traffic control to safely guide traffic 
through the work zone.  If a closure is authorized by the DPW, it shall not be implemented until signs 
and police officers (where needed) are properly in place in conformity with the written plan prepared 
by the contractor’s engineer and approved by the DPW and Police Department.” 
 

        Motion:  by Councilor O’Brien for Favorable Recommendation to the full Council per Staff 
                        Recommendations. 
       Second:  by Councilor Whalen 
            Vote:  For (2 – O’Brien, Whalen), Against (0), Absent (1 – Kokoros) 

 
 
• 18 013 National Grid Petition: Ellis Lane/Sheppard Avenue or take up any action relative thereto  

Councilor Whalen, Chairman of the Committee on the Department of Public Works stated the 
committee met on February 28, 2018 and unanimously voted for a favorable recommendation to the 
full Council with staff recommendations. 
 
Councilor Kokoros read the following: 
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To install and maintain approximately 145 feet of 2 inch gas main in Ellis Ln, from the existing 2- inch 
main at house #55 Sheppard Ave to the westerly end of main near house #10 Ellis Ln all in order to 
replace and abandon the existing gas main in Ellis Ln.  
 
BELD: No underground electric utility conflicts or special requirements within the proposed scope of 
work. 
 
DPW: Ellis Ln is not under a moratorium on road openings and is scheduled to have its water lines 
replaced this year. We recommend approval under the standard conditions and that the approval be 
further conditioned upon the petitioner 1.) expediting the work on Ellis Ln and Sheppard Av as the 
Town will be replacing the water lines there this season; 2.) laying the gas main outside of the trench 
of the water and sewer mains in service; 3.) not leaving the trench pavement low for any length of 
time; and 4.) repairing or replacing curbs and sidewalk areas disturbed each to the satisfaction of the 
Highway Superintendent. 
 
We also recommend that the following requirement be added to all four permits, if they are to be 
granted: 
“Neither National Grid nor any contractor is authorized to close any street or to close a direction of 
travel to facilitate their work without authorization from the Director of the Department of Public 
Works or the Highway Superintendent.  The Chief of Police can also authorize a closure for a police or 
fire emergency.  Construction zone traffic safety issues are to be addressed by using appropriate 
traffic control signs and devices and the use of police officers for traffic control to safely guide traffic 
through the work zone.  If a closure is authorized by the DPW, it shall not be implemented until signs 
and police officers (where needed) are properly in place in conformity with the written plan prepared 
by the contractor’s engineer and approved by the DPW and Police Department.” 
 

        Motion:  by Councilor O’Brien for Favorable Recommendation to the full Council per Staff 
                        Recommendations. 
       Second:  by Councilor Whalen 
            Vote:  For (2 – O’Brien, Whalen), Against (0), Absent (1 – Kokoros) 

 
 

• 18 014 National Grid Petition: Shaw Street/Allen Street or take up any action relative thereto 
Councilor Whalen, Chairman of the Committee on the Department of Public Works stated the 
committee met on February 28, 2018 and unanimously voted for a favorable recommendation to the 
full Council with staff recommendations. 
 
Councilor Kokoros read the following: 
To install and maintain approximately 750 feet of 2 inch gas main in Shaw St from the existing 3 inch 
main in Edgemont Rd southerly to Allen St and approximately 122 feet of 2 inch main in Allen St from 
the existing 2 inch main near pole #15 westerly to the existing 3 inch gas main at house #125 Allen St 
all of which to replace and abandon the existing 2 inch and 3 inch gas mains in Shaw St and Allen St.    
 
BELD: Please note, BELD has a 13,800 volt underground system on these roads. This is a concrete 
encased duct bank to be identified through the Dig safe process.  
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BELD engineering would like to have a clear blueprint on areas being excavated and also an onsite 
meeting prior to work being done. 
 
DPW: Shaw St is not under a moratorium on road openings and is scheduled to have its water main 
replaced this year. Allen St is not under a moratorium and is scheduled to begin reconstruction this 
year.  We recommend approval under the standard conditions and that the approval be further 
conditioned upon the petitioner 1.) expediting the work on Shaw St as the Town will be replacing the 
water main there this season; 2.) laying the gas main outside of the trench of the water and sewer 
mains in service; 3.) not leaving the trench pavement low for any length of time; and 4.) repairing or 
replacing curbs and sidewalk areas disturbed each to the satisfaction of the Highway Superintendent. 
 
We also recommend that the following requirement be added to all four permits, if they are to be 
granted: 
“Neither National Grid nor any contractor is authorized to close any street or to close a direction of 
travel to facilitate their work without authorization from the Director of the Department of Public 
Works or the Highway Superintendent.  The Chief of Police can also authorize a closure for a police or 
fire emergency.  Construction zone traffic safety issues are to be addressed by using appropriate 
traffic control signs and devices and the use of police officers for traffic control to safely guide traffic 
through the work zone.  If a closure is authorized by the DPW, it shall not be implemented until signs 
and police officers (where needed) are properly in place in conformity with the written plan prepared 
by the contractor’s engineer and approved by the DPW and Police Department.” 
 

        Motion:  by Councilor O’Brien for Favorable Recommendation to the full Council per Staff 
                        Recommendations. 
       Second:  by Councilor Whalen 
            Vote:  For (2 – O’Brien, Whalen), Against (0), Absent (1 – Kokoros) 

 
 

• 18 015 National Grid Petition: Hillcrest Road/Hayward Street or take up any action relative thereto 
Councilor Whalen, Chairman of the Committee on the Department of Public Works stated the 
committee met on February 28, 2018 and unanimously voted for a favorable recommendation to the 
full Council with staff recommendations. 
 
Councilor Kokoros read the following: 
To install and maintain approximately 245 feet of 2 inch gas main in Hillcrest Rd, from the existing 2- 
inch main in Hayward St southerly to the existing 2 inch gas main at house # 21 Hillcrest Rd, all in 
order to replace and abandon the existing gas main in Hillcrest Rd.  
 
BELD: Please note, BELD has an 115,000 volt oil filled transmission line located on Hayward St. BELD 
Engineering should be notified in advance of any excavation to be performed in close proximity to 
this line. BELD will provide onsite support and safety personnel at no cost to the project. BELD also 
has a 13,800 volt underground system on this road. This is a concrete encased duct bank to be 
identified through the Dig safe process. 
BELD engineering would like to have a clear blueprint on areas being excavated and also an onsite 
meeting prior to work being done. 
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DPW: Hillcrest Rd is not under a moratorium on road openings and is scheduled to have its water 
main replaced this year. We recommend approval under the standard conditions and that the 
approval be further conditioned upon the petitioner 1.) expediting the work on Hillcrest Rd as the 
Town will be replacing the water main there this season; 2.) laying the gas main outside of the trench 
of the water and sewer mains in service; 3.) not leaving the trench pavement low for any length of 
time; and 4.) repairing or replacing curbs and sidewalk areas disturbed each to the satisfaction of the 
Highway Superintendent  
 
We also recommend that the following requirement be added to all four permits, if they are to be 
granted: 
“Neither National Grid nor any contractor is authorized to close any street or to close a direction of 
travel to facilitate their work without authorization from the Director of the Department of Public 
Works or the Highway Superintendent.  The Chief of Police can also authorize a closure for a police or 
fire emergency.  Construction zone traffic safety issues are to be addressed by using appropriate 
traffic control signs and devices and the use of police officers for traffic control to safely guide traffic 
through the work zone.  If a closure is authorized by the DPW, it shall not be implemented until signs 
and police officers (where needed) are properly in place in conformity with the written plan prepared 
by the contractor’s engineer and approved by the DPW and Police Department.” 

 
        Motion:  by Councilor O’Brien for Favorable Recommendation to the full Council per Staff 
                        Recommendations. 
       Second:  by Councilor Whalen 
            Vote:  For (2 – O’Brien, Whalen), Against (0), Absent (1 – Kokoros) 

 
 

OLD BUSINESS 
• NONE 

 
 

It was unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 6:42p.m. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Susan M. Cimino 
Clerk of the Council 

 
Documents provided for Meeting 

• 18 009 National Grid Petition: Vinedale Rd/Glenrose Ave/Harbor Villa Ave or take up any action 
relative thereto 

• 18 010 National Grid Petition: Pleasant View Ave or take up any action relative thereto 
• 18 012 National Grid Petition: Somerville Avenue or take up any action relative thereto 
• 18 013 National Grid Petition: Ellis Lane/Sheppard Avenue or take up any action relative thereto  
• 18 014 National Grid Petition: Shaw Street/Allen Street or take up any action relative thereto 
• 18 015 National Grid Petition: Hillcrest Road/Hayward Street or take up any action relative thereto 



85 Quincy Ave, Braintree, MA  02184    Telephone: 781-794-8010    Fax: 781-356-6803 

   
       Joseph C. Sullivan, Mayor 
 
 
 
 
 

                      
 

 

Engineering Division   
Robert P. Campbell, PE, PTOE, Town Engineer 

rcampbell@braintreema.gov  
John J. Morse, Assistant Town Engineer 

jmorse@braintreema.gov 

Memo . 
  Date:  April 18, 2018 
  To:  Susan M. Cimino, Clerk of the Council

From:          Bob Campbell 
CC:          J. Arsenault, J. Morse, S. J. O’Brien 
RE:          National Grid Gas Main Petition, 18-022 
***************************************************************************************** 

The DPW has reviewed the subject petition and the accompanying sketch for the new 
gas main location and have the following recommendations:   
 

18-022- Grove Street, install and maintain approximately 500 feet of 4 inch gas main 
from Columbian Street easterly to the end of the main at #625 Grove Street. Grove 
Street is not under moratorium, but about half the length of the proposed extension is within 
the State Highway Layout and so will require MassDOT permission.  We’d recommend that 
the petition be granted under the normal conditions, with emphasis on the requirements that 
the gas main be laid outside of the trench of the water mains in service and that the trench 
pavement not be left low for any length of time; We also recommend that the following 
requirement be added to the permit, if it is to be granted: 

 
“Neither National Grid nor any of its contractors is authorized to close any street or to close 

a direction of travel to facilitate their work without authorization from the Director of the 
Department of Public Works or the Highway Superintendent.  The Chief of Police can also 
authorize a closure for a police or fire emergency.  Construction zone traffic safety issues are 
to be addressed by using appropriate traffic control signs and devices and the use of police 
officers for traffic control to safely guide traffic through the work zone.  If a closure is 
authorized by the DPW, it shall not be implemented until signs and police officers (where 
needed) are properly in place in conformity with the written plan prepared by the contractor’s 
engineer and approved by the DPW and Police Department.” 

 
Bob Campbell 
Town Engineer 
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April 2, 2018 
    
 
 
 
 
 
Town of Braintree 
Ms. Susan M. Cimino 
Clerk of the Council                                                                                                                                                                      
One JFK Memorial Drive 
Braintree, MA 02184 
    
 
 
Dear Ms. Cimino:  
 
Please see the below comments for the National Grid petition #18-022. 
 
 
#18-022 –BELD has no underground electric utility conflicts or special requirements within the proposed scope of work. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Darron MacDonald 
Field Engineer 
Office: 781.348-1072 
Cell: 339-235-6450 

150 Potter Road 
Braintree, MA 02184 

www.beld.com 
781.348.BELD 

781.348.1003 fax 

 

Your hometown electric and broadband department 
 










	18 APR 30 DPW Agenda
	18 FEB 28 DPW Minutes
	Natgrid18-022-Grove Street
	18 022 BELD National Grid Petitions.3.2.18
	18 022 Grove Street



